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OCEAN

COUNTY COLLEGE




BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Public Retreat/Meeting
December 10, 2010
Minutes

A special retreat/meeting of the Ocean County College Board of Trustees was called 

Call to Order

to order by Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Chair, at 12:15 p.m., on Friday, December 10, 2010, 
in the Conference Room of the Technology Building on the college campus.
The announcement of public meeting was made in compliance with the Open Public


Public Meeting

Meetings Act of 1975.


Announcement

Those in attendance were:  Mr. Carl V. Thulin, Mrs. Linda Novak, Mr. Jerry Dasti,


Attendance

Dr. Bruce Greenfield, Mr. Stephan Leone, Mrs. Joanne Pehlivanian, Dr. Wilda Smithers, 
Mr. Warren Wolf, Mr. Harvey York, Mr. Steven Spino, Mr. Jack Sahradnik, and Dr. Jon 
Larson.  Also in attendance from the College were Executive Vice Presidents Richard

Strada and Jim McGinty; Dr. Richard Parrish, Vice President of Planning and Adminis-

tration; and Ms. Sara Winchester, Vice President of Finance.  Also in attendance was 
Ocean County Freeholder John C. Bartlett, Jr.

At 12:20 p.m., a resolution was adopted to move into a closed session for the pur-


Resolution

pose of discussing personnel matters, collective bargaining, and pending litigation,  


Adopted for

the results of which will be released to the public when the need for confidentiality 


Closed Session
no longer exists.

At 2:15 p.m., the closed session ended and the public meeting reconvened by roll


Public Meeting

call vote.




Reconvened
Finance Committee
The first item discussed was the recommendation to award a contract for the construc-



tion of the Gateway Building, which will be shared by Ocean County College and Kean 

University.  Dr. Parrish said that twenty-four bids were received for this project, and 
the recommendation to the Board today is to award a contract to the low bidder, Niram, 
Inc., Boonton, New Jersey, for $24,376,500.

First and foremost, Dr. Larson thanked Freeholder Bartlett and the County of Ocean
for their financial support and assistance for this new building.  The County agreed
to manage the bonding process as well as devoted resources to prepare the 40 acre
site for the building.  This partnership would not have happened if not for Freeholder 

Bartlett’s fervent advocacy. 
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Freeholder Bartlett responded that he was extremely proud to be at this meeting to

award the Gateway construction contract, which he believes is the most significant 
milestone in the history of Ocean County College.  He commended Dr. Larson for

having the vision to pursue this partnership as well as the trustees for their leadership 
and commitment to support it.   Freeholder Bartlett also noted the professional dedica-

tion of both the County and College staff and the way in which they worked together

seamlessly in this endeavor.  

Dr. Larson expressed sincere appreciation to Dr. Dawood Farahi, President of Kean 

University, and the Kean University Foundation for all they have done to ensure that

the Gateway Building will come to fruition.

The trustees were very happy to be awarding the Gateway contract today.  The Gateway 
Building will provide tremendous advantages for the County’s residents, allowing them

to earn bachelor’s and master’s degrees in Ocean County at a reasonable cost.  They,
too, are proud to be a part of this historic moment at the College, which is due, in large
part, to the efforts of Dr. Larson and Freeholder Bartlett.

Dr. Larson also acknowledged the efforts of former Vice President Dr. Judith Icklan, 
who was instrumental in identifying the possibility of a partnership with Kean Univer-

sity and in encouraging Dr. Larson to meet with Dr. Farahi.  Because of her foresight, 
this joint effort between OCC and Kean evolved.

Upon the recommendation of Mrs. Novak, Chair of the Buildings and Grounds Com-


Contract Awards
mittee, the Board unanimously approved, upon roll call vote, a $24,376,500 contract 




award to Niram, Inc., for the construction of the Gateway Building.



Also approved, upon unanimous roll call vote, was a $70,000 contract award to



Vertical V. Northeast, Inc., Rahway, New Jersey, for professional testing and in-

section services during the construction of the Gateway Building.

Next on the agenda was the Ocean County College Restructuring Plan/Reduction in

Force.  This plan was developed in response to the resolution adopted by the Board

of Trustees on November 6, 2010, which declared a financial emergency at Ocean

County College in FY 2012.  The comments received from the employee survey were

carefully reviewed, and many will be incorporated in the plan.  Also considered were

the comments received at the Board meeting on Monday, December 6.
The trustees indicated their full support of the Plan.  Upon unanimous roll call vote,


OCC Restructuring
the Ocean County College Restructuring Plan/Reduction in Force was unanimously 


Plan/Reduction in
approved upon roll call vote.


Force Approved
Personnel Committee
The Personnel Report was unanimously approved as amended.  Included in the report 


Personnel Report
were personnel actions relating to the Restructuring Plan/Reduction in Force.


Approved
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The next meetings of the Board are scheduled for:













Meetings
Monday, January 24, 2011
  9:30 a.m.
Finance Committee


Scheduled


10:00 a.m.
Bylaw, Policy, and





Curriculum Committee



10:15 a.m.
Buildings/Grounds






Committee



10:30 a.m.
Personnel Committee



12:30 p.m.
Regular Public Monthly 




Meeting

Ms. Linda Caltagirone, Assistant Professor of Nursing, distributed a statement from
a group of non-union College employees, including faculty, managerial/technical,
and support staff, who met to discuss the Restructuring Plan and who asked that there

be more time to exchange thoughts about the financial and moral crisis on campus.

Mr. Thulin thanked Ms. Caltagirone for her statements.  With no further business or


Adjournment
comments from the trustees or the public, the meeting adjourned at 1:45 p.m.



Respectfully submitted,



Bruce Greenfield, Ed.D.



Secretary

Connie Bello 
Recording Secretary






